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Steve stared at the white figure on the screen, and said to his son Royce with 
some disappointment, “Your grandfather asked us to stare here, but I always 
feel that this is a bit inappropriate.” 

His son Roy 

Si asked curiously, “Father, why do you say that? Where is the 
inappropriateness?” 

Steve said worriedly, “Everyone else is blocking the water, land and air 
transportation routes, and we are the only ones here. Sit back and wait for the 
rabbit. If the rabbit doesn’t come here, wouldn’t our work be in vain?” 

Speaking of this, Steve said again, “This is not an ordinary mission. This 
mission is about the family inheritance. If someone else If you seize the 
opportunity, everything will be ruined.” 

Royce asked quickly, “Father, what do you mean?” 

Steve was silent for a moment and said, “Royce, I think the two of us need to 
divide the work. I’ll stay here to guard the Zhou family. You can quickly go 
back and find other ways. You can also check out the current progress of 
others and see if you can get the Sifang Baozhu back before others.” “ 

Okay. Father!” Royce nodded slightly, agreed respectfully, and said, “Then I 
will let the helicopter prepare now.” 

Steve took the lead and said, “I will make the arrangements, and by the way, I 
will tell you about Hank. “ 

As he said that, he picked up the phone and called Hank over. 

After a while, Hank knocked on the door and said respectfully, “Master, this is 
Hank.” 

Steve said lightly, “Come in,” and Hank opened the door and walked in, 
asking respectfully, ” Young Master, what are your orders?” 



Steve said, “Hank, please inform the helicopter that they will take off on time 
and return to New York in 20 minutes.” 

Hank said without thinking. “No problem, young master. Should you go back 
or the young master?” 

Steve pointed to his son Royce beside him and said calmly, “I have some 
things that need to be done by Royce immediately. There is no room for 
delay.” 

Hank Nodding, he picked up the walkie-talkie and said, “Attention crew 
members, Master will take off to New York in twenty minutes. Please be 
prepared.” 

The helicopter’s main pilot immediately replied, “Roger! We can take off in 
twenty minutes!” 

Hank asked Steve again, “Master, do you have any other instructions?” 

Steve asked, “You said before that we set up If there is a dragnet, then I want 
to ask you, is there any possibility that the dragnet will fail? Is it possible that 
someone comes in and out but these devices miss the picture?” 

Hank smiled and said, “Young Master, any professional equipment we use, 
the number of simultaneous jobs They are all more than two sets. We have 
already set aside sufficient redundancy on this point. Even if any one of the 
detectors and radars on the roof breaks down, it does not matter, it will not 
affect our monitoring and security at all. , and as long as these devices are 
running, absolutely no one will be able to sneak here or sneak into the Zhou 
family under our noses.” 

Steve was relieved and was about to let Hank step back first. At this time, 
someone stood aside His son Royce asked, “By the way, Hank, you said that 
we have sufficient redundancy at the equipment supplier, so I want to ask, 
what would happen if there was a sudden power outage?” 

Hank was stunned for a moment, then smiled. Said, “Our security system 
mainly relies on thermal imaging radar and various monitoring equipment. If 
there is a sudden power outage, these equipment will come to a standstill.” 

After that, Hank added, “But don’t worry, young master, this villa has two The 
power supply lines belong to two different power supply service providers. As 



long as the entire power grid is not paralyzed, even if there is a problem with 
one of the power supply lines, the other line will be immediately replenished 
and the connection can be seamless.” 

Royce asked again . What if the other party destroys both of our circuits?” 

Hank was startled, and quickly said, “Well…it shouldn’t be possible. I’ve 
checked the circuits before, and they are all underground lines. They are very 
safe, and we There are also heavy guards here…” 

Before Hank could finish the words “heavily guarded”, his eyes suddenly 
turned dark! 

He subconsciously asked, “Is there a power outage?” 

 


